Minutes of the regular meeting
of Little Cheverell Parish Council 
Which was held after the annual meeting on 
19 May 2021.
1. Approval of the minutes of the Council meetings on 17.03.2021 and 15.04.2021. Proposed Dennis Heather, seconded Ben Thompson
2. Declarations of interest. None
3. Village Hall kitchen floor repairs. These have been completed and were much admired
5. To renew the village floral displays at £325 (plus £65 VAT) This was agreed proposed Mike Phillips, seconded Ben Thompson
6.  Cheverell Road vehicle signs. The chair has received an email from Phil Rushmere confirming that the improvements to the Little Cheverell HGV signing should be completed in late June
7. Finance. The accounts are currently being audited. Action – Dennis Heather to check the fee that has been paid to the auditor on previous occasions.
8. Parish steward. There has not been a visit by the steward so far in May. Action – Sue Ivey will report the permanent puddle at the dipping well on MyWiltshire. This has been reported and inspected by the County Council about 10 years ago, when it was stated that nothing could be done. 
9. Appointment of a representative to the Village Hall Trustees. It was agreed to defer this until the July meeting. Action – the chair to read the Charity Commission Scheme for the Village Hall in preparation.
10. Change of bank account signatories. The chair will be added as a signatory for the account
11. Employment of administrative support. The chair outlined her proposal for this, which followed advice from Katie Fielding of the Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Action- The chair to put together a draft job description, clarifying exactly what the post would entail.
12.AOB. Ben Thompson spoke to the council about a village resident who has a dilemma . Action – Drew Spearey and Ben Thompson will try to clarify the situation which may then be discussed at the July meeting
13. Date of next meeting – 7pm Wednesday 14 July 2021 in the Village Hall


